
 

 

 
Will Short Term Disability insurance benefits be paid for absences related to COVID-19? 
 

If you are located in California, you are eligible for benefits under the State Disability Insurance Plan 
(SDI). SDI will pay up to 60% of your weekly earnings to a weekly maximum. 

SDI will pay benefits for: 

• The quarantine period for yourself. It will not cover time off to care for a family member who 
must be quarantined.  

 

If you’re unable to work because you are caring for an ill or quarantined family member with COVID-19 
(certified by a medical professional), you can file a Paid Family Leave (PFL) claim.  

• Should you be diagnosed with COVID-19, SDI will pay for the period of time you are unable to 
work. 

• PFL provides up to six weeks of benefit payments to eligible workers who have a full or partial 
loss of wages because they need time off work to care for a seriously ill family member or to 
bond with a new child. PFL will pay up to 60% of your weekly earnings to a weekly maximum 

 
 


